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NEPEAN 
REDEVELOPMENT 

Cancer Centre expansion 

almost complete! 

The new expanded chemotherapy day ward and 

third radiation therapy bunker are opening on 

Monday 16 September. 

Construction is now complete and staff are working 

hard preparing the new spaces so they can receive 

the first patients in the coming weeks. 

These expanded services will ensure that our 

dedicated cancer care staff can continue to provide 

the very best patient care and support to patients 

from the District and across the state. 

To mark this significant milestone, a traditional 

Aboriginal smoking ceremony will be held before 

the doors open to patients. 

A huge congratulations to everyone who helped 

deliver the project and thank you to patients and 

staff for putting up with a construction site for the 

past few months...A special thank you also goes to 

Redevelopment Project Officer, Rachael McDonald 

who finishes her role with the redevelopment 

teamðall the best for your future endeavours! 

Celebrations have started in anticipation of opening expanded  

life-saving services at Cancer Care. 

There is a lot of construction 

happening at Nepean Hospital right 

now. Please pay close attention to 

traffic and pedestrian signage and 

drive carefully at all times. 
Final preparations are underway at the new Chemotherapy Day 

Ward before it opens to patients. 

Our new car park is one 

month old! 

Since opening on 16 July, the new Parker Street 

multi-storey car park has been a welcome addition to 

the Nepean Hospital campus, and NSW Ambulance is 

thrilled to be landing helicopters at Nepean Hospital 

once again. 

Additional signage to improve access to and from the 

new car park will be installed shortly. In the meantime, 

if you have any queries or feedback, please let us 

know. Thanks again to everyone for their support and 

patience during construction of the new car park. 

http://www.nepeanredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au
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Tower construction ramps up 

Construction on the new 14-storey hospital tower is 

progressing well and activity onsite is increasing. 

That will also mean an increase in noise and vibration 

at certain times.  

Every effort is being made to minimise disruptions to 

staff and patients during construction and we 

appreciate peopleôs patience and support as we 

progress this important hospital expansion. 

The picture on the right shows final preparations 

underway onsite before piling works start to establish 

a solid foundation for the building.  

A tower crane will also be installed onsite soon.  

For more construction updates please visit our 

website. 

New childcare centre 

Construction is starting soon on a new purpose-built 

childcare centre on campus to facilitate the expansion 

and upgrade of essential health services.  

The new centre will provide the same number of 

childcare spaces and services in a brand new, bright, 

open and modern facility.  

Work is expected to be completed in mid-2020. 

During the construction period, childcare services will 

operate as normal until the new centre is ready. The 

relocation process is being carefully planned to 

ensure there is minimal impact to children, parents 

and staff.  

Site fencing and site sheds are currently being 

installed before work starts. 

Stay tuned for more updates. 

The site of the new 14-storey tower 

 
Did you know? 

During bulk 

excavation, the builder 

moved enough dirt to 

fill 12 Olympic-sized 

swimming pools. 

Artist�¶s impression of the new outdoor play area for the new 
childcare centre 
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